## CHARITY NEWS

On Friday 24th March we held a "Wear Red for Red Nose Day". The children enjoyed their fun day and raised an amazing £193.76. Thank you to everyone who donated.



#### Marie Curie Cancer Care

We have been raising money through the Great Daffodil Appeal for Marie Curie Cancer Care and thanks to your donations we have raised f.33.00 for this very worthwhile charity. We still have some daffodils left, so will be selling them after the Spring Break if you would like to buy one.



March 2017

Dear Parents

I hope that you all have a lovely Spring Break and that the Easter Bunny hops along to see you.

I hope that when we come back to school, we have some good weather and that the children can make the most of our wonderful outdoor learning areas.

Mrs.J. Hall

## Name the Easter Bunny

Congratulations to Bella Rose, the winner of the Enormous Easter Bunny. The Bunny's name was Reuben. He was named after one of our school rabbits. We hope that he behaves himself in his new home and doesn't eat all the Easter eggs!

## 100 Club

Congratulations to Mrs Hall who was the 100 Club draw winner for March. Good Luck to everyone in the April draw.

### **Governor Update**

I am delighted to announce that Mrs Janine Gregory is our new Parent Governor. She replaces Mrs Nicky Milford, as her 4 year term of office had finished. I am pleased to say that Mrs Milford will remain on the Governing Body as she has been appointed as a Co-opted Governor. We now have our full complement of Governors on the Governing Body.

### Current Class Attendance



1CP 97 2%

FEH 97 2%



1LH 96.6%

2KF 96.4%

FSC 95 4%

2.TB 944%

The National Average for attendance is 96%. Some classes need to try hard to improve their attendance and make sure all our classes are above the national average. Keep up the hard work!

## DATES FOR YOUR DIARY



**APRIL** 

3rd-17th Spring Break Holiday

Children return to school 18th

MAY

1st Bank Holiday

4th Election Day—school closed

5th Non-uniform day—bottles & chocolate donations

Non-uniform day—toys & books 12th

19t Non-uniform day—cakes & bakes

20th Spring Fair 11.30-2.30

29th May-2nd June Half Term Holiday

JUNE

5th Children return to school

Week beginning 12th Sports Week

Year 2 Summer Proms-Wallasey Town Hall 13th

15th Sports Day- 1.15pm (weather permitting)

16th Engage for Africa Charity Day

**JULY** 

7th FOGIS Fashion Show pm **Safer Parking Initiative** – The school has been working with Mr Tony Cox (School Governor), Councilor Wendy Clements and members of the local community to encourage parents and visitors to school to park safely and with consideration for all members of the school community.

Thank you to everyone who took part in our "Safer Parking" competition

and thank you Jaguar Land Rover for sponsoring the initiative. The winning logo design was drawn by **Lily Bristow** and is being made into car stickers. It will be given to all parents as a reminder to think and be considerate to all members of our school community.



# Well done to the winners from each class 2KF 2JB







1LH

Harrison Lindsay

Maddison Reid

Emelia Coyle

1CP







F2SC



Mark Gotts

Charlie Cambridge

Emma Fountain

The other entries will be laminated and made into posters to be hung on the school railings in the hope that parents and visitors park safely and with consideration for our school neighbours.

We hope to hold a Safer Parking Day when we return after the Spring break, but we are waiting for confirmation from the Police that they will be able to attend the event. I will let you know when this is going ahead as soon as I am able to. In the meantime I appreciate all your support will trying to make our school community as safe as possible for everyone.

#### **Recent Events**

Pancake Day—On 28th February the whole school thoroughly enjoyed our special pancake assembly where Mrs Hall and Mrs Cooper made pancakes for everyone. The children found out about the traditions associated with Shrove Tuesday and the after the assembly everyone enjoyed eating the pancakes especially the staff! Photographs can be seen on the school website.











Mother's Day Gifts — Thank you to all the Friends of Greasby
Infant School volunteers who helped children to select and wrap
their Mother's Day gifts. We hope that all our Mums liked their special
presents and had a lovely time on Mothering Sunday.



Eco-Schools - Mrs Cooper is leading the

Eco-Schools initiative and the children have recently been making bird boxes that Mr Davies our caretaker will put up

round school. The children were delighted to hear that we had received our Bronze certificate and that we are now working towards our Silver one.

World Book Day—The children had lots of fun during our recent World Book Day celebrations. Everyone enjoyed dressing up as their favourite



storybook characters and sharing their favourite books with each other.



Onesie-upon-a-time—We had a wonderful evening at our Onesie-upon-a-time story telling session on 3.3.17. Thank you to all the excellent volunteers who supported the

event and also the Friends of Greasby Infant School committee for organising the refreshments. The children really enjoyed all the exciting stories.



Creative Week—Everyone had an amazing time during our creative week and learnt lots of new skills. Thank you to Mr Fennelly for working with each class and inspiring the artists in all of us!









